
    May 3, 2023 
 
BY ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Hon. Scott S. Harris 
Clerk of the Court 
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C.  20543 
 
 

Re: Moore v. Harper, No. 21-1271 

Dear Mr. Harris:  
 

We represent Respondents and Petitioners in the above-captioned case.  We 
write to notify the Court that on Friday, April 28, 2023, the North Carolina 
Supreme Court issued the attached decision in Harper v. Hall (No. 413PA21-2).  We 
would be pleased to file supplemental briefs regarding the effect of the decision on 
this Court’s jurisdiction should the Court request them. 
 

Respectfully, 
 
/s/ Sarah G. Boyce  
Sarah G. Boyce 
Counsel for State Respondents 
 
/s/ Neal Kumar Katyal  
Neal Kumar Katyal 
Counsel for Respondent Common Cause 
 
/s/ Abha Khanna  
Abha Khanna 
Counsel for Respondents  
Rebecca Harper, et al. 
 
/s/ Jessica Ring Amunson  
Jessica Ring Amunson 
Counsel for Respondents North Carolina 
League of Conservation Voters, Inc., et al. 
 
/s/ David H. Thompson   
David H. Thompson 
Counsel for Petitioners  


